Insert Date 
Representative or Senator ?

Address

City, State, Zip
Dear Representative or Senator ?

Thank you for taking the time to talk with me this year!
As an elected Commissioner, I am responsible for ensuring the quality of Iowa’s natural resources for the health of our community. 
As you move forward with your funding decisions for Fiscal Year 2018 I hope you will remember:
· Our state investment in soil and water resources should reflect the importance these resources have on our state’s economy.  Our economy depends on agriculture, and agriculture depends on soil.  Because it takes 500 years for 1” of topsoil to form, conserving Iowa’s soil, which is some of the best in the world, is vital.
· Most importantly, farmer’s and Iowans need assistance to implement conservation solutions.  A decline in staff has hindered the District’s ability to serve their constituents. As state staff has increased 35%, the Iowa Department of Agriculture staff has decreased 27%.   Staff market, plan, design, contract, oversee construction, and certify completion for all conservation programs and practices. Long waiting periods can leave farmers disenfranchised with conservation leading to them to disengage during a time we need them to engage the most. Proposed cuts and even a flat line budget for staff does not support Iowa’s water quality goals. New funding streams for water quality must allow for sufficient administrative needs as well. 
· A variety of programs are necessary to meet the needs of Iowa’s uniquely different landscapes. The attached handout lists state programs integral to ensuring the protection of Iowa’s soil and water resources, sustainable agriculture and healthy communities and the funding needed to continue moving progress forward. 
Again, thank you for your time and consideration. Please contact me if I can provide any additional information. 
Sincerely, 
? Name, Commissioner, ? County Soil and Water Conservation District, Phone, E-mail
Enclosure: State Soil Conservation Committee and Conservation Districts of Iowa FY18 Budget Request 
